
ORDER OF WORSHIP 
June 9, 2019 

 

Youth Sunday 
 

I have fought the good fight, I have finished the race, I have kept the faith.   2 Timothy 4:7  

WELCOME/ANNOUNCEMENTS  

PRELUDE                  “Trust His Heart”                  Carswell & Mason 
    

CALL TO WORSHIP  

 

INVOCATIONAL PRAYER 

HYMN OF PRAISE            “Jesus Loves Me”      (Blue #185) 

“Praise Him, All The Little Children“           (Blue#188) 

 *Hymns led by Kylie and Kyra Griggs 
 

GREET ONE ANOTHER 
 

CHILDREN’S SERMON: Youth Skit performed by Samantha Oliveira, 
Sarah Whyms Siobhan Collis, and Lilly Vandernoot  
 

HYMN  OF PREPARATION “I’d Rather Have Jesus”                 (Blue #506) 

(PRAYER CARDS may be passed to the ushers at the end of the aisles)                 

 

CONFIRMATION RECEPTION      (see insert for instruction) 

MORNING PRAYER               Bryan Chadwick 

GIVING OF HIS TITHES AND OUR OFFERINGS  

OFFERTORY Chancel Choir      “Moses” 
 

DOXOLOGY             (Red #95) 

PRAYER OF DEDICATION  
 

SCRIPTURE:   2 Timothy 4: 1-8                             (Page 1855) 
    Read by Ethan Johnson 

MESSAGE:    “Pass the Baton”   

 
 

HYMN OF RESPONSE       “They’ll Know We Are Christians”       (Blue #429) 

*Last Hymn and Postlude Led by Praise Team 
 

BENEDICTION    

POSTLUDE                                “Everything Comes Alive”                   

Check our website, www.stpaulsbrick.org for last week’s message          “Desert Revivals” 

OUR GREETERS FOR TODAY’S SERVICES ARE: 
 
9:00am:      Sue Lindstrom 
 
10:45am:     Michael Rabe 
 
 

ACOLYTES:     Siobhan and Fiona Predham 
 

THE FLOWERS ON THE ALTAR are given by Tammy Forrest in 
Memory of Kelly Lynn Wartman 
 
 

 
 

THE SIGN UP CHART FOR THE FLOWERS ON THE 
ALTAR IS IN THE NARTHEX. 
We invite you to celebrate an event or remember loved 

ones by dedicating a flower arrangement to them. We 

all enjoy fresh flowers at our service each Sunday, 

and you are welcome to take them home after the second service. 

The flowers cost $25.00. We ask that you please use the 

envelopes provided for your payment when you sign up. Payment 

must be received to order flowers. 

Thank you. 
 

 

 
 
LARGE PRINT HYMNALS are available. Please see an usher. 
Equipment is also available to assist you in hearing the services. If this 
would benefit you, please speak to an usher. 
 

 

HELP US MINISTER TO YOU! 
 

If you or anyone you know is ill or going into the hospital please call 

the Church office and let us know 732-458-2080. 
 

Thank you! 

Thank you to ALL the youth that participated and aided 

in today’s service! 

http://www.stpaulsbrick.org/


THIS WEEK’S EVENTS 
SUNDAY   06/09 9:00AM TRADITIONAL WORSHIP SERVICE - SANCTUARY 

9:00  CHILDCARE- RM 2 
9:00 SUNDAY SCHOOL K- HIGH SCHOOL 
9:00 YOUNG ADULT SUNDAY SCHOOL 

10:10 FELLOWSHIP – NORCROSS HALL 
10:45  CONTEMPORARY WORSHIP SERVICE 
10:45       MARTHA CIRCLE 
10:45 ADULT BIBLE STUDY – YOUTH ROOM 

   6:00PM YOUTH GROUP – YOUTH ROOM 
   6:00 NEW MEMBERS CLASS – LIBRARY  
   8:00 ALCOHOLICS ANONYMOUS – NORCROSS HALL 
 
  Church Office Hours: Monday – Friday, 9:00am – 4:30pm 

 

 MUSTARD SEED PRE-SCHOOL MONDAY, WEDNESDAY, FRIDAY 8:45AM- 11:45AM 
 
   

MONDAY  06/10 6:00PM STRONGER HEARTS FOR CHRIST- NORCROSS 
   7:00 PRAYER AVALANCHE – CHAPEL 

7:00         FINANCE MEETING – LIBRARY 
 

TUESDAY 06/11 NOON BULLETIN ANNOUNCEMENTS DUE  
   12:00       REBECCAH CIRCLE 
   12:00 SARAH CIRCLE 
   7:00PM ALANON GROUP – YOUTH ROOM 
   7:00 MIRIAM CIRCLE 

7:00 MEN’S PRAYER GROUP – LIBRARY 
 

WEDNESDAY 06/11 6:00AM  MEN’S BREAKFAST 
10:00  THE QUILTERS - YOUTH ROOM 
10:30 LADIES SHARE – LIBRARY 
6:00 YOUTH GROUP – YOUTH ROOM 
7:00 MID-WEEK WORSHIP – YOUTH ROOM 
7:30 PRAISE TEAM PRACTICE – SANCTUARY12 
 

THURSDAY 06/13 12:00PM    SENIOR JOY 
 6:00 STRONGER HEARTS FOR CHRIST- NORCROSS 

   7:00 BOY SCOUTS TROOP #33 – NORCROSS HALL 
 
 

FRIDAY  06/14 8:30AM BULLETIN TEAM – CHURCH OFFICE 
6:00 GIRL SCOUT TROOP  

   7:00 BIBLE STUDY – LIBRARY 
 

 

SATURDAY  06/15 7:00AM MEN’S DISCIPLE – YOUTH ROOM 
 

SUNDAY   06/16 9:00AM TRADITIONAL WORSHIP SERVICE - SANCTUARY 
9:00  CHILDCARE- RM 2 
9:00 SUNDAY SCHOOL K- HIGH SCHOOL 
10:10 FELLOWSHIP – NORCROSS HALL 
10:45  CONTEMPORARY WORSHIP SERVICE 
10:45 ADULT BIBLE STUDY – YOUTH ROOM 

   6:00 YOUTH GROUP – YOUTH ROOM 
6:00 NEW MEMBERS CLASS – LIBRARY 

   8:00 ALCOHOLICS ANONYMOUS – NORCROSS HALL 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



STEWARDSHIP BULLETIN REFLECTIONS 

June 9, 2019 

Pentecost Sunday 

“The Advocate, the Holy Spirit whom the Father will send in my name, will 
teach you everything and remind you of all that I told you.”  (JOHN 14:26) 

The materialism of our society lures us to concentrate more on what we 
want than on what God wants for us.  The relativism of our world tells us that 

we should be tolerant of all things, that there is no absolute truth.  Pray to 
the Holy Spirit to transform our lives and to guide our thoughts, words and 

action 

 

 

.Class of 2019    

 

St. Paul’s would like to recognize all those students who will be graduating from 

college or high school this year.  If you know someone who fits that category 

please fill out the information form below (including phone number and email 

if you know it) and put in the offering basket or drop it off in the office.  For 

more information, or to give names, please call the office at 732-458-2080. 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

Name        

 

Graduating from     

 

 High School   College 

 

Phone Number   ___________________           

 

E-Mail ________________________ 

 

Address       

_________________________________________ 

Giving Numbers and Envelopes 
 

One of the positions on the Finance Committee is the Finance Secretaries. The Finance 

Secretary positions are currently being held by Janet Post and Terry Penrod. The primary 

responsibility of the Finance Secretary is to record your donations to the various funds of 

St. Paul’s. They do that recording through the envelopes you use for your giving each 

week.  At the end of the year we will provide an official record of your giving that is 

recognized by the IRS and can be used when you file your income taxes.  Needless to say 

it is to your benefit that all money that you donate to the Church be captured in that report. 

The best way for that to happen is if you use a Giver’s Number on the envelopes you 

submit. If you are currently receiving numbered envelopes, then you have a Giver’s 

Number already.  Please use the envelopes sent to you or record your Giver’s Number on 

any pew envelopes you use.  If you don’t receive monthly numbered envelops and would 

like to receive them, please contact our Church Secretary, Melissa Jensen, 732-458 2080 

and she will arrange for you to receive them.  If you don’t have a Giver’s Number and 

don’t want to receive numbered envelops, please contact Melissa Jensen, Janet Post or 

Terry Penrod to request a Giver’s Number. Please be sure to write that number on the 

envelop you use for your weekly donations.  We cannot guarantee we will include all of 

your giving if you don’t use your Giver’s Number. 

 
 

Giving Envelopes 
 

If you currently do not use envelopes and would like to start receiving them 
in 2019 please fill out the tear off and give to the office or place in the 
offering plate.  Or if you currently receive envelopes and would like to 

discontinue them, also let us know *It is easier for our Financial Secretaries 
to keep records with numbers and disburse our donation letters at tax 

season.  
 

Please fill out the tear off and return. Thank you 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
Circle One:          New Number      or       Discontinue Number 

 

Name ______________________________ 
 

Phone ____________________   
 

Address___________________________________ 
 

City,                                                 State           Zip Code __________ 



Attendance for June 2, 2019 

 

Worship Attendance Last Sunday  173 
 
Sunday School    44   
          

MORTGAGE UPDATE: 

 

The mortgage balance as of June 1, 2019 is $825,331 

 

Administrative Information  
 

Communications 
 

E-Mail Announcements and Prayer Requests 
If you would like to be on the church e-mail list to receive announcements, 
reminders of upcoming events and prayer requests, e-mail your information to 
penrodt@Comcast.net. 

 
 

All Circuit Rider articles should be e-mailed to Nancy Penrod at 
penrodt@Comcast.net.  If you do not have access to a computer you can drop it 
off in the office or call Nancy at 732- 458-7641.  All articles should be sent to Nancy 
by the 10th of the month prior to publication.   
 

Bulletin Notices-All information to be included in the Bulletin is due to the church 

office by Tuesday at Noon. If you have access to e-mail, please send your Bulletin 

announcement via e-mail to Office@stpaulsbrick.org. 

 
 

PASTORAL STAFF 
Alan Darby  PastorAl@stpaulsbrick.org                  Pastor 
Hector Meza  Hector.Meza@stpaulsbrick.org    Dir. Of Youth Ministries 
Barbara Estelle  Bestelle@stpaulsbrick.org           Dir. Music/Organist 
Judy Propert, Janet Post         Choir Directors 
Cathy Applegate, Pam Snyder          Choral Accompanists 
Peggy Blomquist, Judy and Bill Propert          Congregational Care 
Melissa Jensen  Office@stpaulsbrick.org          Administrative Asst. 
Bill Nadler, Gary Deal, Al Primrose, Kevin Albora    Sextons 
   
Website Address:   http://www.stpaulsbrick.org 
Church Office  Office@stpaulsbrick.org 
 

MISSIONARIES 
Andy & Lizet Bowen andy.bowen@wgm.org  Paraguay 
Joy Phillips  Joy.Phillips@wgm.org  Kenya 
Billy and Joanna Coppedge    Uganda 
Step of Faith  stepoffaithministries.org     Haiti 

 
 

Our weekly events are updated frequently to keep you posted on the happenings of the 
church. 

https://www.facebook.com/stpaulsbrick/ 
 

 

St. Paul’s Food Pantry Update 

Thank you for all you do! 

Perhaps the next time you are shopping, you’ll consider picking up just one 

of the items listed below that are in short supply on our pantry shelves this 

week. 

   Canned Fruit 

   Canned Vegetables 

   Rice 

Soup 

 

We have found that many of the items listed cost one dollar or less and are 

economically priced at Aldi’s and at DollarTree stores.  

For more information about helping our Food Pantry mission,  

Please  contact Susan Lindstrom at 732.903.4242 

 

 

Mustard Seed Pre-School 
 
 

Now enrolling for September 2019! 

 

What we have to offer: 

Activities that are fun and help children learn and grow. 

Big beautiful rooms that are clean and safe. 

Caring and experienced staff that enjoy working  

   with children. 

 

 

 

 

mailto:penrodt@Comcast.net
mailto:penrodt@Comcast.net
mailto:Office@stpaulsbrick.org
mailto:PastorAl@stpaulsbrick.org
mailto:BEstelle@stpaulsbrick.org
mailto:Office@stpaulsbrick.org
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mailto:andy.bowen@wgm.org
mailto:Joy.Phillips@wgm
https://www.facebook.com/stpaulsbrick/


VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 2019  
 

TO MARS AND BEYOND: Explore Where God’s 

Power Can Take You 
 

WE NEED YOUR HELP!  We can’t do it without you! 
 

Our VBS program will take place the week of July 29th 

through August 2nd.  

 

I can help with VBS by: 

____leading a class   ____assisting with a class 
____ DECORATING   ____VBS mailings  ____set design 

If you can volunteer please contact Ciara 

Cavanagh, Judy Tomes or Jan Primrose @ 

732/840-2186. 
 

If you are interested in helping to enrich the life of a child, please 

complete the form below and place in the offering plate or the 

VBS mailbox. 

 
Name  _________________________________________ 

 

Phone   ________________________________________ 

 

E-Mail  ________________________________________ 

 

Days Available: (please circle)   M    Tu    W    Th    Fr    All Week 

 

ALSO:  STUDENT REGISTRATION WILL 

OPEN JUNE 3rd!  Accepting children ages 4 

through Grade 5. 
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Intercessory Prayer 
June 2, 2019 

“Let us be brave, then, where there is grace. There will we receive mercy 

and find grace to help us when we need it." Hebrews 4:16 

HEALING – prayers of healing for daughters Carol and Cathy; healing for 

Terry in rehab; healing for Kevin’s eyes, Terry, Fred and Gwen; prayers for 

Bob’s surgery on Friday; praise that Bill is home and continued prayers for 

healing; I will be operated on this Friday on a lump on my head – pray that the 

Lord will see me through this O.R.; friend with health issues; Lorraine, 

Suzanne; Doris, Kathie, Milt, Steve; friend’s daughter with depression; friend’s 

dad and mother-in-law; Marissa’s grandmother; Terry & Nancy; pray for Hope 

for healing from M.S.; my dear friend Terry who had a stroke. 

"Do not be afraid or discouraged. The battle is not yours, but God's. Stand 

firm and see the deliverance the Lord will give you. Do not be afraid; do not 

be discouraged. The Lord will be with you." 2 Chronicles 20: 15, 17 

CANCER SUFFERERS – Robin and Karen with chemo treatments; friend’s 

husband’s chemo treatment; continued prayers for friends and family with 

cancer;  Bob Campbell with brain cancer – strength and guidance for Sandy and 

the girls; safe healing for friends with cancer and heart failure – Judy, Betsy Ed, 

Lucille, Jane, Ed, Lori, Lorraine and Pat. 

"Walk in all the way that the Lord your God has commanded you, so that you 

may live and prosper and prolong your days."  

SALVATION – those grieving the loss of loved ones; comfort for our friends 

in the loss of their very loved cat; comfort for Noni’s family as she went home 

to the Lord; be with the families who have suffered loss due to the shooting 

around the country and in our schools and work places. 

"Every good action and every perfect gift is from God. These good gifts 

come down from the Creator of the sun, moon, and stars, who does not 

change like their shifting shadows.” James 10: 12-13 

PRAISE – for answered prayers; praise and thanks for a great month in 

business; praise for a healthy baby Wyatt and family; thank you God for all 

that you have given me; bless our servicemen and women around the world; 

bless the missionaries who work in foreign  countries; praise God, my prayers 

were answered that my grandson was offered a wonderful job right out of 

college; praise and bless Logan Carter for his service in the Army; praise my 

grandchildren will be going to Vacation Bible School this summer. 

"People make plans in their minds, but only the Lord can make them come 

true. Depend on the Lord in whatever you do, and your plans will succeed.” 

Proverbs 16:1, 3 

GUIDANCE – protection for those in the military; prayers for world peace 

and unity; hatred, violence and bullying will never win – You always win – 

show them how to love; guidance for St. Paul’s church and leaders; country, 

county and local leaders; help Pat and Kathy as they go on a great adventure. 

Give them the abundant life you promised; guidance for my grandchildren to 

stay on the Lord’s path through the summer; God bless the mission trip and 

safe home for Shelby’s group this week; for baby Mac and job opportunities; 

guidance for my 6 grandkids. Keep them on the right path in life. 

“I am leaving you with a gift-peace of mind and heart. And the peace I give 

isn't like the peace the world gives. So don't be troubled.” 

_________________________________________________________ 

 

Senior JOY 

Senior JOY will be having our End-of-Year Barbecue on June 

16th, at 12 NOON in Norcross Hall.  Franks and burgers, 

Beverages and Desserts will be provided.  If you would like to 

bring a salad or picnic-type food to share, it would be most 

welcome.  Even if you have never come to Senior JOY before, 

you are very welcome to come and share our JOY!  Hope to 

see you! 

MISSION UPDATE 

Thank you St. Paul’s for your generosity in giving to the South Dakota 

flood victims. 

We were able to send $1000 in Walmart gift cards to assist in near term 

needs. We will be in contact with Henery Redcloud to follow up on 

future needs.  

Thank you for your donations and prayers. 

 



Confirmands Reception  

The Apostles Creed 

I believe in God the Father Almighty, 
 maker of heaven and earth; 

And in Jesus Christ, His only Son our Lord: 
 who was conceived by the Holy Spirit 

 born of the Virgin Mary, 
 suffered under Pontius Pilate, 

            was crucified, dead and buried;  
the third day He rose from the dead; 

He ascended into heaven, 
 and sitteth at the right hand of God the Father Almighty; 

from thence He shall come to judge the quick and the dead. 

I believe in the Holy Spirit, 
   the holy catholic church, 
   the communion of saints, 
   the forgiveness of sins, 

   the resurrection of the body, 
   and the life everlasting.  Amen. 

 
New members – face rest of congregation 

 
Brethren I commend to your love and care these persons whom 
we this day receive into the membership of this congregation.  
Do all in your power to increase their faith, confirm their hope, 

and perfect them in love. 
 

• Whereupon the people shall say, 
 

We rejoice to recognize you as members of Christ’s holy 
Church, and bid you welcome to this congregation of The 
United Methodist Church.  With you we renew our vows to 
uphold it by our prayers, our presence, our gifts, and our 

service. 
 

Prayer 
 

 

Welcome Our New Confirmands! 

Emma Michaela Bush 

Hayden Kenneth Carter 

Emma Elizabeth Diroff 

Robyn Elise Kajewski 

Ella Marie Katsafados 

Joseph William Kownacki 

Tyler John Oliveira 

Hannah Grace Snyder 

Kaylie Rae Tanella 

 

 

 

Our 2019 season is at the midway point.  

We improved to 3-2 this past Monday 

against Holy Trinity with a 16-3 win.  Our 

next home game is Monday 6/10 against 

Colts Neck. 

 

The St. Paul’s Women’s team would like to thank the St. Paul’s United 

Methodist Women for once again graciously sponsoring our team 

financially this year.  We want to take a moment to not only recognize 

this gesture, but all that the UMW does for St. Paul’s!  


